
 

 
Chapel Hill Spring Garden Tour 

Committee Meeting Minutes 
April 22, 2015 (Kick-off Meeting) 

 
Present: Carol Candler, Debbie DeSabatino, 
Christine Ellestad, Ty Elliott, Susan Hausmann, 
Gloria Homer, Sarah Laish, Jane Lamm, Louise Law, 
Ruth Little, Daphne McLeod, Anne Montgomery, Gail 
Norwood, Gill Roberts, Char Thomann, Debbie West, 
Donna Worcester 
 
Tour Chair Ty Elliott called the meeting to order 
and asked Gail Norwood to discuss "what’s in a 
name" vis a vis a name for the tour event. 
Following discussion, it was reaffirmed the 
official name is The Chapel Hill Spring Garden 
Tour.It was noted that this is the 11th tour and the 
20th anniversary.  
 
Ty noted that the tour proceeds help fund the 
CHGC’s charitable activities. Per our by-laws, the 
largest beneficiary is the NC Botanical Garden. 
She clarified a few definitions: Revenue = Sales; 
Income = Profit. Ticket sales are revenue and not 
profit.  Profit is after expenses are paid. Only 
profit is available to donate to charity. 
 
Ty asked if a theme is needed. Committee members 
are asked to think about whether or not to have a 
theme and how donations should be allocated. Ty 
agreed to contact Jan Dean, NCBG Board member and 
club member, to discuss what the NCBG might like to 
have the tour proceeds support in 2016. Teddy 
Lovejoy is in charge of Music in the Garden and 
will be asked to consider whether or not we can 
have a musical touch in the theme. 
 
At the June 2015 CHGC meeting, the video Gail 
produced several years ago will be shown for 
members’ benefit, especially new members who are 
not well informed about the tour. 
 
Gail shared her recent experience of attending a 



100th birthday party for "The Sisters" who live on 
Gimghoul Road and have always kept their lovely 
garden open to visitors. She said a special song, 
"The Garden is Open", was written for the occasion 
and she "sang" the beautiful words. Gail will see 
if we might get permission to make some kind of use 
of the song. 
 
 
 
All committee members are urged to ask for help if 
needed, or when in doubt, so we can be certain to 
keep the myriad details all on schedule. It was 
recommended committee members talk with the former 
committee person of their area of responsibility 
from the last tour to get recommendations and to 
create an ongoing resource and advisory 
relationship.  The list of the 2014 Tour Committee 
was emailed to the 2016 Committee in advance of 
this meeting. 
 
Susan Hausmann volunteered for Tour Webmaster and 
Louise Law, Club Webmaster, volunteered to help and 
train her. Beth Haskell needs assistance with her 
job as Publications. Char Thomann needs help with 
publicity. Marty Hunter will be asked to help with 
tickets. 
 
Debbie West will open her home for lunch on June 2 
or 9, 2015 for new members and other members who 
agree to volunteer to help with the tour. 
 
Financial Discussion: 
Ty reviewed the 2014 tour budget to look at where 
our money comes from and to consider possible areas 
where revenue might be increased. She requested the 
treasurer provide to her the current tour checking 
account balance and whether or not there is a 
$2,000 CD. The 2016 budget for the website will be 
$200. 
 
At its last meeting, the CHGC Board approved a 
preliminary budget of $9,000 in expenses for the 
tour. The detailed 2016 Tour Budget will be 
presented for approval to the CHGC Board on May 5th 
by Carol Candler, Tour Treasurer and Char Thomann, 



President-Elect, in Ty’s absence. 
 
Noted: Online ticket purchases need to be 
accessible early (before the "save the date" cards 
are out). 
 
By unanimous vote the ticket prices were approved 
as follows: 
$25 in advance. 
$35 on the day of the tour (fees for etickets will 
not be charged to the buyer). 
16 years of age and under - no charge. 
There will be further study and discussion of the 
idea of some kind of group discount. 
 
There will be no budget allocation for any kind of 
thank-you event for Garden Hosts. The Garden Hosts 
will receive a garden plaque as a gift that will be 
delivered to them prior to the tour. 
 
There will be an informal Post-Tour Party at the 
home of Sara Laish for tour committee members the 
Monday after the tour. 
 
Garden Hosts will be invited to the CHGC General 
Meeting in May 2016 to be given recognition and to 
witness the delivery of the donations to the NCBG 
and announcement of other selected charities. 
 
The Preview Day is next Wednesday, April 29th with 
Thursday, April 30th as a rain date. We will meet at 
the NCBG parking lot at 9am with sack lunches to 
carpool. Gill Roberts, Logistics, has emailed a 
route with addresses that people should bring 
along. 
 
Ty shared the Garden Surveys prepared by the Garden 
Hosts and later emailed them to the Committee as 
well. 
 
The meeting adjourned at 3:45. 
  
  
Anne J. Montgomery 
Tour Secretary 
  



 


